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of Gay, Lesbian, Bisexual and Transgender History, Inc.


P.O. Box 130192  ( Houston, TX  77219-0192 ( (713) 227-5973


January 12, 2004


National Leather Association-Houston

P O Box 66553

Houston, Tx 77266-6553

Re:  Blank Board containing NLA Club “Colors”

To: Orlin Cullever and Members of the Board of Directors:

The Executive Committee of Gulf Coast Archive & Museum has met concerning the above noted item, which was donated to us.  It was agreed that, in order to maintain a good working relationship with NLA-Houston, we will return this board to your club. One of the factors in this decision is that there is no name of an individual on the board. The individual who made the original donation is aware and has agreed to the shift of ownership back to NLA-Houston. While we feel that this piece could be useful in furthering NLA-Houston presence in our community, we wish to respect your request that it be returned.

When we receive items for individuals and/or organizations it is in good faith that the collection belongs to that individual or organization.  Such was the case mentioned above.  We have no way of investigating such things.  The above mentioned item, which you can pick up by calling to make arrangements for, is the only item in our possession which has been questioned.  

Because the by-law you quoted, 17.16(a), states: “The Full Sized Club Emblem shall be considered the property of the corporation and as such is not sold, but rather leased to a member…” we must ask for a more detailed description of this statement and about future donations.  We do not know what “full sized” means—though it implies that it is a certain dimension to which the by-law refers. Does this mean other ‘sizes’ of the emblem belong to the member and, as such, can be part of a donation?  We need a definitive answer to such questions because we will not put ourselves in the position of having to ask permission from anyone before accepting donations of materials from people.  

NLA-Houston is an old and prestigious organization in our community and we are proud to represent the organization in the museum, however we are in a precarious position right now and cannot stay there. If it is your wish that we not accept items from NLA-Houston in the future then that will need to come to us in a specific request from your organization, signed by your current board members and will need to be updated as you elect new boards.  Since this was the only piece which seemed to be in dispute, we will consider this matter of ownership for other pieces already in our possession completely resolved. 

Respectfully,

Judy Reeves

Secretary

